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FRIENDS  OF  BEDDINGTON  AND  THE  GRANGE PARKS

4th AGM  Tuesday 14th March 2006

The meeting was opened by myself, Dee Hyatt and I thanked everyone for coming to the 4th AGM, when it only seems like yesterday that we began the group.

Apologies were made on behalf of, Bob and Margaret Hilbourne, John Dodwell, Robert Marvelly, Jill Hansen, Mark Dalzell, Shirley Prior, and Dave Smith.

The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 16th January 2006 were taken as read.

Matters Arising:
Eileen informed us that the Grange Play Centre in the Park may close, but I am pleased to inform you that none of the centres will close.

A group of 6 of us met on Saturday 21st January and put up 16 tit boxes and 1 robin box with Richard Harris, and Bob will tell us how they are doing later.

AGM

The Minutes of the 3rd AGM held on Tuesday 22nd March 2005 were taken as read.

Matters Arising:

None

The Committee stood down and re-election commenced.

Position


Nomination

Proposer

 
Seconder

Secretary


No nominations

Treasurer


Nick Fogg

Dee Hyatt

Chris Metcalfe

Press Officer

Alan  & Wendy Gibson
Eileen McAndrew

Nick Fogg

Dog Warden

Heather Beardmore

Chris Carter

Harry Vine

Plantsperson

Jill Hansen

Elaine Herriett

Beryl Forster

Environmental Officer
Terry Head

Heather Beardmore

Betty Walker

Events Organiser

Ken Stanton volunteered at the end of the meeting to arrange a Quiz Night

Chairman


Dee Hyatt

Chris Carter

Elaine Herriett

Chairman’s Report

Dee gave a quick overview of the year mentioning all the hard work that had been accomplished during the year, with lake clearing, stream clearing, planting of trees, plants and bulbs etc. The interest in the Park shown by Parks, Biodiversity and the Tree people and the helpful visits from the Parks Constabulary. The new cycle path, the removal of the Portacabin and the new seats finally in place. The quiz night success and the failure of repairing the tennis courts.

She thanked Eileen for her help during the year, and the sadness at hearing of her moving to a new location.

Treasurer’s Report + Subscriptions for New Year

Nick Fogg told us that subscriptions totalled £416 in 2005, and with the generous gifts received from the Ratepayers & Residents of Beddington North, St Mary Guild, the Metropolitan Public Gardens Association and Pamela Aylemore our balance now totals £3,287.39.  Dee spent £29 on a tree for the Park which was the only amount spent on expenses, and we will be paying £950 of this money to the Council for the 2 seats we have purchased in 2006, and will be spending £750 of the money to buy 3 litter bins placed near the ‘Friends’  flower beds and the new seats.

End of AGM
Bob Stanbridge bird and bird box update.

Bob apologised that he did not have much to report as it had been so cold recently that the bird’s were putting off their nesting activities at present, but may have more to report at the next meeting if the weather had improved by then.

It was pointed out that 2 of the 16 blue tit boxes had been modified by woodpeckers, so it will be interesting to see if the woodpecker actually takes up residence.

Take Part, Take Pride day 10th June 2006 in the Park/Viridor application

Dee explained how she had called the committee to a special meeting in February to discuss how we should proceed with the Take Part, Take Pride day and what  project we should apply for money from Viridor.

The group decided that all those with interest in the Park should be written to, for their suggestions of what they will be doing on the day, and so far the Wildlife Centre has agreed to clear the river from the Bridge by the Centre to the Flint Bridge by the Boating Lake, and have something happening in their front yard.  Val Murray has agreed to play his bagpipes, the Park Café hope to do something and St Mary’s Church will be having coffee and cakes in the morning and a concert in the evening.  The Friends of Old Wallington Hamlet will be having a sausage lunch and stalls offering varied items for sale and their usual popular raffle on the grass next to the large car park by the Grange Play Centre.  The Cricket Club have agreed to have a bar-b-que lunch and people can watch the cricket or have a drink in their club house.  More chasing will be done to get the other groups involved.  The meeting was asked to approach anyone they knew who used the Park to encourage them for their input on the day e.g. PUMA, Rotary Club, Brownies and Guide groups.  The Friends of Beddington Park would be doing litter picking with Eileen, building Pagodas with Nick, planting wild flowers in the wet meadow with Jill, and a children’s competition run by Chris with prizes.  Dee will be running a table near the Cannon Bridge with membership forms, information and a few small bric-a-brac items for sale donated on the day by the Friends.  More information will be given at the next meeting.

The 2 projects we felt most deserving were the repair of the listed Lych Gate opposite the Church and the planting of the wet meadow with wild flower, de-silting the river between the bank and the island, and clearing the island and possibly putting some kind of local art on the island.  The Viridor  forms have now been completed and passed to Bill Wyatt and Richard Harris for comment prior to sending off application.  Following a lot of discussion, especially with regard to the second project, ‘Ziggy’ Simette and Chris Carter put forward ideas of re-introducing river maintenance and water management strategy, Dee asked if they would be willing to form a sub-committee to put forward the project for funding by Viridor.

Any other business

Nick told us how he had planted two more birch trees near the new seats and Jill Hansen had suggested putting in a couple more Sorbus trees, and he put up 3 bat boxes with the help of Tony, donated to the group by a gentleman  with Parkinsons ,for which Dee thanked them.

Dee’s son Steve has developed a web site for the Friends, www.friendsofbeddingtonpark.co.uk, and Dee asked everyone to have a look and let her have any suggestions or pictures to put on it.  Thank  you Steve.

In the absence of Eddy Rochford at the meeting, Dee mentioned the problem with the Park’s constabulary vehicles speeding across the park still.  Eddy feels very strongly that it sends out the wrong message, and encourages others with 4 wheel drives to cut across the park.  The group especially mentioned that the dark blue Subaru was still being seen racing across the park with a uniformed driver, but it was thought this vehicle was not from the Parks Constabulary.  Also the terrible mess they had made of the grass by skidding.

Ziggy also asked that at the end of the Football season, the football post holes be filled in.  He pointed out that the holes were very big and could easily break a dog or child’s leg.  He showed the group a roll of expanded foam that could easily be used to plug the holes.

The launch of Sutton’s Biodiversithy Action Plan will be at Carew Manor on Tuesday 21st March at 7 p.m. to which everyone is welcome, should be a good evening with speakers, exhibitors, drinks and refreshments.

Dee closed the meeting at  8.50 p.m.

The next meetings at the Grange at 7.30 p.m are on :  
Wednesday 17th May







Monday 11th September







Tuesday 14th November

Dee Hyatt

Chairman
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